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2015

7269

P

92 Southhampton Row

Paul

Hadfield

Object

WC1N 3AD
Flat B32 Old Gloucester Street

LONDON

WC1N 3AD

| strongly object to the planning application made by the
hotel. 1) Demolition and rebuilding of 4th and 5th floors.
Additional floors were built in 2005/6 even though | objected
to the construction. The occupants of 32 Gloucester Street
were informed that there would be minimal disruption.
However building works were going on day and night. | was
unable to sleep and at times had to go to the front of the
building and complain to the front the desk of the hotel. in
addition the building works has reduced light to the back
garden (rare in London). The works generated a
disturbance to the rats and we had problems with rats for
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over 3 months which the tenants at 32 Gloucester Street
had to deal with. | fail to understand why after only ten
years of completion the words need to be done again. Can
you explain?

2) Addition floors joining building and relocation of plant.
The additional buildings will not completely block light into
the garden and homes, will generate more noise,be an
invasion of privacy and make the apartments cold and
moist. My apartment has much light. The additional
building work will reduce this completely. | strongly object.
3) Process for application.

| understand that the application process should follow the
correct and proper process. | do not believe that this has
been adhered to. In September 2015 a workman visited 32
Gloucester Street. At the time only the tenant in 32A was at
home. The workman informed him that he was from the
hotel and wanted to know more information on who was
living in the apartments. Nothing more was disclosed.
Soon after | received a letter from Mr Scudmore (solicitors of
the Double Tree hotel) stating that | had been informed of
the plans. This was untrue. | have communicated with
them via email and repeatedly asked for more information.
They have failed to communicate. | can share the email
with you if you need. Please do not let this happen. | will
take legal action is necessary. Paul
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